3. RICCARTON/WIGRAM COMMUNITY BOARD ENVIRONMENTAL COMMITTEE – REPORT OF 16 FEBRUARY 1999 MEETING

The Board received a report on an Environmental Committee meeting held on 16 February 1999.

The sole issue for discussion at the meeting related to stock truck effluent and the question of issuing infringement notices under the Litter Act.

For some years the Board has been concerned with stock truck usage through local streets and the spillage of effluent. The Board has been aware of the National Stock Effluent Workshop working party working on a draft code of practice (recently released). However, no community input had been sought and, in the Board's opinion, due recognition of their problems could have been acknowledged.

Accordingly, the Committee has made a submission on the draft Code and has had discussions with local police to discuss enforcement/issuing of infringement notices to (stock effluent spillage) offenders on roads within the Board area.

(Sgt L Garrick of Hornby Police was in attendance during discussion on this matter, also.)

The Board **decided** to support, through the Annual Plan process, the installation of dump site stations to be constructed in appropriate locations in the 1999/00 year.